Mt. Holly Springs Borough Council Committee Meeting Minutes- October 28, 2021

Call to Order – Mr. Collins called the committee meeting of the Borough Council to order at 6:30 p.m. and led in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Attendance– The following members of the Borough Council were present; James Collins II, Sherry Boyles, Cathy Neff, Gay Bowman, Lois Stoner, and Deborah Halpin-Brophy. Also, present Dr. Brian Robertson, Mayor; Thomas Day, Police Chief/Borough Manager

Sherry Boyles made a motion to approve the meeting minutes from the October 11, 2021 meeting of council as presented. The motion was seconded by Lois Stoner and passed by majority vote.

Citizens to be Heard -

Name: Rebecca Yearick

Comments: Rebecca spoke about business and property updates and handed out a newsletter with information above Act 37 Loan Programs, 2022, Community Development Grant Programs, housing authority inspection reports, and rental assistance programs that are being offered.

Chief Day requested the purchase of a new police vehicle and for it to be equipped. There was a motion by Sherry Boyles to purchase a new vehicle and it was seconded by Deborah Halpin-Brophy and all were in favor.

Chairman Collins made an announcement that Trick or Treat was to be held on Saturday, October 30, 2021 from 6-8 PM. Council also discussed about the Halloween Parade and it's success.

Executive session was called by Borough Manager, Thomas Day for contract talks and possible legal actions. The Council went into executive session at 6:50 pm. Meeting was reopened at 7:15 pm.

Council voted on the following: Allow the Borough Manager to hire engineers to assist in the audit of the wastewater treatment plant for determining the usage by

South Middleton Township. A motion was made by Deborah Halpin-Brophy to hire the engineers and seconded by Sherry Boyles. All members voted yes.

Allow the Borough Manager to hire an attorney to assist in writing a new agreement for wastewater treatment for South Middleton Township. A motion was made by Sherry Boyles and seconded by Cathy Neff. All members voted yes.

Adjourn – Deborah Halpin-Brophy made a motion to adjourn that was seconded by Cindy Goshorn. The motion passed unanimously. The meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Nanette Dusharm Borough Secretary/Treasurer